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Meetings held the 1st Thursday every month at the 
Royal Canadian Legion Hall – 12 King St. E., Stoney Creek 

Videomaking Basics – 7:00 p.m., • Regular Meeting – 7:30 p.m.

A great big video club welcome to all our club 
members   Paula Cutulle was the MC for 
tonight.

Regarding the regular meeting on September 
4th, Ben Leoneti offers his sincere apologies 
for missing the meeting. Unfortunately, ‘life’ 
got in the way, and he was unable to attend.
This underscores the need for the club to 
arrange for storage of the equipment at the 
Legion in Stoney Creek. We have tried, un-
successfully, to get approval on numerous 
occasions before, but we have a new strategy 
which we are hoping will gain us the permis-
sion we seek.

Contrary to the opinion of the Legion man-
agement that they are very short of space, 
they have a huge abundance of available 
space... they are just not ‘seeing’ it. So we pro-
pose, with the generous help of Jimmy Small, 
to build a storage cabinet in an unused loca-
tion at the Legion. We will use a portion of it 
for our equipment, which will be kept under 
lock and key. The remainder will be available 
for the Legion to use as they wish. It will not 
take up much space, and will offer a secure 
location for our equipment.

Lastly, the club will be providing tomatoes at
the next meeting, for anyone who wants to 
throw them at Ben Leoneti.

Christine talked about membership dues 
and she talked about the reciprocal members 
exchange.

The Players Guild of Hamilton had an open 
house on Sunday from 1 to 4 with nibbles and 
noshes.
Paula Cutulle mentioned that a survey will be 
conducted in October to find out where peo-
ple’s interests would lead.

William and Christine went to Fan Expo 
where she had her table and she was telling 
us it was very crowded.  Super Crawl was the 
amazing and very, very crowded and exciting.
On Sunday the 21st, Christine had a booth in 
Toronto where she was selling her stuff.

ANNOUNCEMENTS:
Christine Whitlock announced that she has 
arranged to have two speakers for the Oct. 02 
meeting:
The first person to speak is Jennifer Walton 
and the second one is Dan Penrose.



Paula Cutulle, while having an identity crisis 
happily poses for the camera.

Ray Bayliss and Rick Doelle audition for the 
next Captain Morgan commercial.

Chrisitne Whitlock is enjoying her first 
night as membership chair.

JENNIFER WALTON,  
(http://www.creativetheatrecompany.com/).  
As a short overview, Jennifer has been teach-
ing acting since 1987, having taught numer-
ous workshops in the Hamilton-Wentworth 
region including those for Theatre Aquarius 
and Waterdown Montessori School. She is the 
other founder, along with Claudette, of the 
CTC in 1990. 
She has worked as an Artist in the Classroom 
drama instructor with the Hamilton-Went-
worth RCSSB.
Jennifer has her degree in Theatre and is also 
a professional actor appearing on stage, print, 
and TV commercials. 

She has also served as an adjudicator for the 
Ontario Sears Drama Festival.

DAN PENROSE:, 
(http://www.playersguild.org/) 
Dan Penrose currently sits on The Players’ 
Guild Board of Directors as Vice President. 
As he states above, the board has identified a 
real need for action in order to curb some of 
the trends that appear to threaten their the-
atre community. He goes on to say:

The Players’ Guild has looked at its own sit-
uation and understands the need to change 
and move away from its more traditional role 
in the city toward a broader scope of theatre 
and community involvement. We are look-
ing at many things including collaboration 
with other groups, more cultural diversity, 
training and workshop programs, providing a 
venue for other Arts disciplines and engaging 
the youth of the community through theatre 
classes and an opportunity for students to 
obtain needed co–op and community service 
credits.”
(Both Jennifer and Dan will talk more about 
what they do.)



Carolyn Briggs tries to remove the bag that Fred Briggs 
has handcuffed to his wrist.

Joan Jacquemain, David Billings, Alex Szatmary and  
Dave Stewart answered correctly, “Which is your 

right arm.” Everyone else failed.

Fred Briggs talked about the SCCA on the 
27th down at the Old Stoney Creek city hall 
from 9:00 am to 9:00 pm.  Set up starts at 
8:00.  There will be talks - including covering 
the financial report and the minutes of the 
last meeting.
Paula Cutulle tricked everyone into wishing 
Brenda Bayliss a Happy Birthday.   

COFFEE BREAK:
At this time we broke for coffee and donuts 
and sold more tickets for the 50/50 draw.  
When the coffee break was over, we drew the 
50/50 draw and the winner was John Cook.

NOTE:
This is just a short note to say that Mary and 
Harold will not be at the meetings in October 
or December.  We will see them at the 
November meeting

Harold Cosgrove is convinced the iPad 20 will be this 
big.

Dave Stewart wishes he didn’t eat that last donut.
Christine Whitlock pretends she didn’t hear Evelyn 

Rosa.



George Gerula doesn’t realize that Dave Steart stuck 
his hand in John Cook’s ear.

Fred Briggs demonstrates to Jon Soyka and Nestor 
Rosa his best Fonzie impression.

Manfred Ernst and Alex Szatmary are caught like a 
deer in the headlights.

Jon Soyka warns Nestor Rosa what will happen if he 
doesn’t stop staring at him.

Brenda Bayliss congratulates John Cook on the 
50/50 draw.

John Cook, George Gerula and Joan Jacquemain are 
wondering when everyone else is coming.

Your Old Video Productions

They may be gathering dust, but we'd love to 
see them. If you have any of your video pro-
ductions that are greater than 20 years old, 
bring them in and show them at a club meet-
ing. Make sure they are playable on the club's 
system: either DVD, Blue-ray, or on a 
memory stick.



      MEMBERSHIP FORM 2014 - 2015 
  
         Name _____________________________________________
______

Address ___________________________________________________________________________

______________________________________   Postal Code ________________________________

Tel/Cell ___________________________________   eMail __________________________________

Renewal           New Member           Single $35.00           Family $45.00 

Make Cheque payable to HV/FM

Pay at club meeting or send to: Christine Whitlock, 9 Woodbridge Rd

HAMILTON, L8K 3C6


